

McGILL UNIVERSITY ARCHIVES
ACC. NO. 1377/15/B
REF. 50

Ottawa. Nov. 11.  
1892

My dear Walter,

I do not  
propose to go to Montreal  
tomorrow & cannot by  
well do so as I am  
hoping barely to hear  
from England & must  
have time to reply.

I am anxious to know  
what further you have  
done about deciding  
on a retreat for the  
winter. It would seem

Not among friends in  
 Scotland you should be  
 able to find some who  
 have wintered in the  
 Southern States & know  
 good places. One  
 gentleman here said that  
 he would <sup>advise to</sup> go to Richmond  
 & stay there for a time, making  
 further enquiries & writing  
 on afterwards.

But for the voyage, I should  
 say Jamaica or Nassau,  
 & by writing to New York  
 it would be easy to

Get full time bills of  
 steamers etc on these  
 routes.

I wrote on Tuesday to  
 Dr Craik about the  
 Wallace Place offer  
 but have not yet heard  
 anything from him

Yours

George

~